
From: Catherine Templeton <Catherine.Templeton@llr.sc.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/17/2012 12:39:44 PM
Subject: RE:

Feb 23 dinner
 

Catherine Templeton
 

"Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

1. Looking to develop an energy policy in the next 3 weeks or so, with idea being to roll it out at that 
event at Pastides' house next month (which is when, again?).
 

2. Open to ideas - would like to meet with a few folks during this period to discuss options (meetings 
would likely be with me instead of her - let's not get anyone's hopes up - heh heh heh).
 

3. She's unlikely to be for anything that costs the taxpayers much/anything and/or which has a nanny 
state feel to it.
 

4. Example of the kind of thing that would be good would be streamlining the process for state 
agencies/subdivisions to do Guaranteed Energy Savings Agreements, to make it easier to reduce 
emissions, save money, put people to work, etc.
 

CLS
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Catherine Templeton [mailto:Catherine.Templeton@llr.sc.gov]
 
Sent: Tuesday, January 17, 2012 6:22 AM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject:
 

What water am I carrying to lunch with Katherine today?
 

Catherine Templeton
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